
Letter of the Indigenous Peoples with no territory demarcated from the Acre state and the 
South of Amazonas state 

To: the governments that support projects to commodify nature in the state of Acre and south 
of the state of Amazonas

We, chiefs and leaders of our Peoples: Apurinã, Apolima-Arara, Jamamadi, Jaminawa, Huni Kui,
Madihá, Manshineri and Nukini, gathered in the second meeting of peoples with no territory 
demarcated, want to inform that the government of Acre is receiving millions in the name of 
Indigenous Peoples for the REDD program and for Payment of Environmental Services by way 
of contracts with the governments of Germany and California/USA. Few peoples have 
benefited. The policy implemented with this money has got to a few communities through 
third parties, reaching out to a minority of the population and creating conflicts between the 
Peoples and the Indigenous Movement.

Due to this we demand from the governments of Germany and California to suspend 
immediately these contracts and to schedule a meeting with the leaders signing this letter, as 
well as with other Peoples that are not represented here now, with the objective to be heard 
and to receive clarifications about the investments of funds transferred to the state of Acre for 
the indigenous peoples.

May 9th, 2019

Signatures attached to this letter:

Ilson Silvestre Souza Nukini
Francisco Saldanha Jaminawa
Ocirlene Batista de Araújo
Francisco Siqueira Arara
José Souza da Silva Jamamadi
Lauro N. S Jaminawa
Antônio Aurora J.
Alan Resibeiro Jorge
Jacinto Eridio da Silva
José Kulina
Francisco da Silva Apurinã
José Pequeno da Silva
Marina Martins
Maria Estefânia Rodrigues de Souza Kaxinawá
Valcenir Mateus Kaxinawá
Rociclei Souza da Silva Apurinã
Rosângela Conceição dos Santos
Arimar Correia da Silva
Ninawá Inu Txupani Nunes Huni Kui
Letícia L. Yawanawa


